

Minutes of Piddington Village Hall Committee  
Held 9th January 2024 at 7.30pm

Invited:

Mike Newbury (MN) - Chair  
Chris Weavers - (CW) Treasurer  
Deborah Walton -(DW) Secretary  
Mario Terzino - (MT) Trustee  
Karen Joy - (KJ) Trustee  
Susannah Parden - (SP) Trustee

1. Apologies - Karen Joy, Susannah Parden, Deborah Walton
2. Declaration of interests. Mario and Mike are members of the Parish Council
3. Minutes of meeting to be signed by Chairman MN signed electronically
4. South Cherwell Meeting MN to contact Cherwell to arrange the next meeting.
5. Treasurer's Report - is attached
6. Replacement door - Awaiting installation date. There is a small shortfall to be covered by the village hall of £21.
7. Flat roof repair. We are still waiting on a second quote. Mario will try and arrange a second quote, and the committee can decide in the February meeting whether to go with just 1 quote as this is becoming a high priority job and there is the need to minimise water ingress and potential further damage.
8. Valencia, a display unit to show usage is being developed. Mario is waiting for a link to the solar inverter that will allow him to connect the display unit.
9. Playground. Sub- committee members to be invited to next meeting MT
10. Ken's plaque has now been collected from David Cook. Will need to arrange to have it hung, and potentially unveiled by Ken's family at the February pop-up pub.
11. Events for next year were discussed. Such as line dancing, quiz, bingo and an Internet Awareness Course and possibly a talent competition. Events to be discussed in the February meeting. Pop up pub dates confirmed as January 26th
12. Solar Panels - Final installation is scheduled for Thursday 11th January.
13. Village Hall rates to be reviewed in the new year.

14. 200 Club. Starting to fill up, with people renewing and taking out new numbers. Currently around 89 have paid for 2024, with payment waiting from about 10 others. LB to do another push on facebook, MT and MN to walk around the village on Sunday to collect money / leaflet drop to those still waiting to renew.

15. Any other business:

Christmas decorations were discussed, with a view taken that we should have a team event to take down the decorations in a timely manner. This to be taken to the committee at the next meeting.

Pop-up pub at events. It was proposed to the group that this is charged and that the person running the bar is paid. There is the potential for a committee member to be running the bar at an event for a long time.

16. Meeting closed at 8.30pm.

17. Date of next meeting 13.2.24 at 7.30